

PSSA Executive Committee Meeting  
December 12, 2023  
7:00 p.m.

A virtual meeting of the PSSA Executive and Advisory Committees was held on Tuesday, December 12, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.

Those in attendance virtually included:

Don Neilson, President  
Jim Hoffman, Vice President  
Zach Eshbach, Treasurer  
Cathy Parson, Secretary  
Steve Ross, Tournament Director  
Brian James, ATA Delegate  
Elyse Bryson, AC  
Scott Holdren, AC  
Tim Schoonover, AC  
Brett Wells, AC  
Steph Wrisley, AC

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Don Neilson.

A motion was made by Brian to approve the minutes from the previous meeting. Jim seconded. Motion carried.

#### **President's Report**

**Project 24:** Brett reported that he has the donation thermometer in his possession. It was agreed that the donations should include the value of the Trex decking being used to build the gun racks. Brett also suggested that the Project be promoted on Facebook to maybe bring in some year end donations.

Don reported that Steve Miller said the Trex decking is at the PSSA also 2x4's that have also been donated.

Steve reported that we now have 20 sponsors giving a total of \$28,850.

**Telcomm:** The website should be ready for review by mid January. It was decided to hold off on the presquadding software for now.

**Midway grant:** No update other than Steve reported that Sherry Anderson is registered as the administrator.

**20<sup>th</sup> anniversary Gala for Krieghoff International:** No update other than Brian reported the PSSA logo has been updated for their use.

**Super Clinic:** Brian reported that 13 people are booked for the clinic which leaves 17 available spots.

**Flyers:** The ATA flyer with upcoming shoot dates should have the years for the Krieghoff Challenge corrected to 2005-2024. Brian will contact the appropriate party to make the correction.

The 5 Stand flyer had a few errors, i.e. Sportsmen should be changed to Shotgunning, Krieghoff Challenge date should be changed to Krieghoff Challenge and State Shoot. Don will make the contact for the corrections.

**ZZ Bird:** Don will talk further to Jimbo about the possibilities of offering this at the shoots also.

#### **Financial report**

**Financials:** Steve reported that we ended the year with a profit of approximately \$21, 611.

**Camping:** Steph reported that she and Steve are looking at the pros and cons of 2 different programs for camping, i.e. Campground Master and Camp Life.

**Personnel:** No updates.

## Old Business

No new update on the repair of the traphouses.

## New Business

**Facility Improvements:** The new springs will be installed in the spring before the Keystone Open.

**Extended Camping:** Jim suggested that since the extended camping wasn't advertised for 2023, that we advertise about the extended camping for 2024 and see how well it's received before we make a decision.

**2024 Shoot Program:** Steve and Elyse are working on the 2024 shoot program. It is basically done. Elyse is checking on the postcard with a QR code. They hope to launch the program in March.

**President's Camping Space Auction:** Steve has had some inquiries on the President's camping spot. It was suggested to offer tickets for the spot on our website or Facebook with a cut off of March 15. They can send their check and the ticket(s) will be mailed to them. Steph suggested using an online app called Rally Up. Only ATA members are eligible to participate in the raffle for the spot.

**Annual Raffle:** Steve Miller has 3300 tickets printed. Some tickets have already been distributed. He has received good feedback on offering the guns to raffle.

The next meeting will be virtually on Tuesday, January 16 at 7 p.m.

Brian moved and Cathy seconded to adjourn. Motion carried.

Respectively submitted,  
Cathy Parson, PSSA secretary